

TRINITY LUTHERAN SCHOOL • 501 STEWART AVENUE • WAUSAU, WI • 715.848.0166

Mr. Andrew Hulke, Principal • hulkea@trinitynet.org

Mission Statement: Teach the Faith, Love the Lost, Connect all to Christ. .

Homebound

We are excited to begin this year with you under the theme "Hearts on Fire," inspired by Jeremiah 20:9: "There is in my heart as it were a burning fire, shut up in my bones, and I am weary with holding it in, and I cannot." This powerful verse reminds us of the passion and purpose God places within us through His Word. As we learn and grow together, our prayer is that each student's heart would be set ablaze with faith, joy, and love for Christ. We look forward to a year filled with academic growth, spiritual development, and a strong sense of

community rooted in God's unshakable truth.



Thanks to those who attended the parent meeting this week. Those that missed the meeting can check the electronic homebound for the slides from the presentation.

Appointments during the school day: If your child has an appointment and needs to be picked up during the school day, please notify the office on the morning of that day either by email or phone.

2025-26 Lunch: If you receive free/reduced lunch you received a letter home with your child. Lunch statements will be sent home weekly. You may send a check/cash to the school office designated for lunch or your may pay online at trinitywausau.org, using the give button. Lunch accounts should not have a negative balance.

Parking lot during school pick-up: Drop-off for Trinity students goes from 7:30-7:45am and pick-up from 2:30-3:00pm. The courtyard parking lot should not be used for anything other than student drop-off and pick-up during those times. If you are picking up in car line please use your nametags that you were given during meet the teacher. Safety is our number one priority when assessing the parking, pick-up, and drop-off procedures, we greatly appreciate your assistance in ensuring our parking lots remain a safe space for our students and families.

Offices will be closed on Monday, September 1, 2025 in observance of Labor Day.

Appointments during the school day: If your child has an appointment and needs to be picked up during the school day, please notify the office on the morning of that day either by email or phone.

Chapel Offerings for the 1st quarter are going to: Lutheran Bible Translators partners with local leaders in Africa, the Middle East, Papua New Guinea, Southeast Asia, and the United States to create translation programs for many communities that do not have access to God's Word in their native language. There are still over 3,500 communities waiting for the Word of God in the language they understand best and our prayers and financial gifts enable them to provide the resources, tools, and the support local leaders need to make the Word of God more accessible than ever.

Upcoming Events

Monday, September 1

→ OFF-No school

Tuesday September 2

l → 5/6 grade to school forest

Wednesday September 3

→ 7/8 grade to school forest

Thursday, September 4

→ 3/4 grade to school forest

Saturday, September 13

→ A girls volleyball tournament

Wednesday, September 17

→ TLC nights kicks off-5:15pm in the cafeteria

Saturday, September 20

→ A team soccer tournament

Friday, September 26

→ Jostens fall pictures

Saturday, September 27

→ B girls volleyball tournament

Sunday, September 28

→ School praise team sings at 9:15am.

Tuesday, September 30

→ 4K/5K to Rock Ridge orchard

Sunday, October 5

- → 4K-1st choir sings at 9am
- → Carnival 11-2pm

Saturday, October 11

→ B team soccer tournament

Friday, October 17

→ 4th grade to Little Red School House

Sunday, October 19

- → 2/3rd grade choir & 8th grade bells at 9am service
- → Pancake Breakfast

Scrip 90% of the Scrip fundraising program is required to be run by volunteers. Thank you to all of our volunteer Scrip sellers on the weekends between worship services, and thank you to Barb for weekly processing orders. *We could not utilize this amazing program that supports Trinity without each and every one of you.* Scrip will be sold in the offices from 8:00am to 2:00pm.

Trinity Yearbooks are available for purchase at a 10% savings if ordered during the month of September. See the flyer on the Homebound email. The yearbook is a colored 44-page remembrance that allows you to design and include 2 custom pages for your family.

Students (5K-8) will be taking the first round of MAP testing sometime during the first 4 weeks of school. The info letter is attached to the electronic homebound.

Spirit Wear: Want to show your Trinity spirit? Check out our NEW Spirit Wear Store online anytime at trinitywausau.org/welcome/trinitywear/ to shop online 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. No minimums, no backorders, quick turnaround times, and size color & logo options for all.

ECC parents: If your child is in ECC and sports-please communicate with staff when your child is expected in ECC.

We want your newspaper, junk mail, magazines and catalogs.

Trinity will earn ca\$h for your trash! And you help keep paper out of the landfill the magic paper box is not secure and should not be used for confidential information

The box is located in the main parking lot, near the garage, next to the other dumpsters.





The school board: If you wish to address the board, please contact the school office to be added to the agenda by calling 715-848-0166 School Board Members are listed below:

Barbara Emerson bsemerson1@aol.com-vice chair
Krissy Grade— krissy.g.grade@gmail.com
Brandon Olcott— brolcott@gmail.com
Marie Traska— traska5@charter.net
Andrew Hulke (Principal) hulkea@trinitynet.org

Steve Chaignot-steve347sc@gmail.com
Emily Jolin-emily.jolin@gmail.,com
Sallie Kitzrow-worztik@yahoo.com
James Kramer-james.m.kramer@gmail.com-chair